The August 2007 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough was held on 08/01/07. The meeting commenced at approximately 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call showed that Fisher, Carter, Beckerman, George, & Favire were present. Also in attendance were Atty. McCormick, Mayor Warner and many concerned residents.


The July 2007 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display. A motion to accept the minutes as presented was made by George, 2nd by Favire, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from George 2nd by Carter, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.7/11/07

$11360.97

$107530.10
$21636.78

Deposits


$ 1430.79

$  6119.85
$  205.00

Withdrawals

$10390.63

$      .00
$ 3838.00

Interest

     $
    

$   470.15
$__ 83.95    

Bal. 08/01/07

$ 2401.13
     $114120.10  
$17882.73





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 7/11/07

$15270.61

$978.96

$31.11

Deposits


$     .00

$   .00

$  .00

Withdrawals

$     .00

$   .00

$  .00

Interest


$   64.86 
$  4.16

$  .00
Bal.08/01/07

$15335.47

$983.12

$31.11

SEWER FUND

Bal. 7/11/07


$ 43690.87

Penn Vest interest

$  9713.43 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$   700.00

Deposits



$ 32632.00

Interest



$    36.97
Bal 08/01/07


$ 65946.41

CORRESPONDENCE:


Sue stated we received some letters of resignation.  One from Sally Horny from the Zoning Hearing Board as she is now a zoning officer, and one from Bill Graves resigning from the position of zoning officer.  Carter made a motion to accept the letters of resignation, 2nd by Fisher, roll call all in favor, none opposed motion carried.


We also received a letter from the Planning Commission regarding the Davis minor subdivision.  They have reviewed the documents and recommend we approve the minor subdivision.  Sue made a motion we approve the Davis minor subdivision, 2nd by Favire, roll call all in favor none opposed, motion carried.

QUESTIONS:


Sally Horny asked what is up with our garbage collector.  Garbage has been missed every now and then.  Discussion ensued.

A resident stated that the garbage men have gone through the garbage and discarded items into the middle of the road.  Discussion followed.

Mr. Cadwallader stated that he put two cartons on the recyclable container and they wouldn’t take it.  What are we to do with it?  A suggestion was made to bundle it and put it out with the regular garbage.


The large garbage pick up will be on the Monday after the yard sale weekend, August 20th, 2007.  Discussion ensued about the disposal of paint cans.  The content needs to be hardened.

Jerry Dailey, Lakeview Dr, August 4th is the star gazing event at the ballpark.  The lights at the beach will be off on Friday and back on Monday per PPL.  They will shut it off for free.

Betty McGarrigan asked about the utility trailer that is parked on the road with NY plates.  Its sticking out on the road is dangerous.  Asked if anyone knows whose it is.  Mayor will look into the matter.

Betty also asked if the water tower is going to look the way it looks now.  Favire answered that they are going to plant trees around it and the area will be landscaped.  The tank is stainless steel so that is how it will remain.  Discussion ensued.


Sue stated that the Planning Commission is working on the sheds or accessory structure ordinance.  Jerry Dailey said they are waiting for recommendations back from the Borough Council. 

Sue said at the present it is still against the law to have an unattached accessory structure, which constitutes a shed.  Discussion ensued about accessory structure ordinance.  Carter felt that the size restrictions were well too restrictive and unreasonable.  Atty. McCormick gave comments on the shed ordinance requirements. Suggested that Varaly draw up a proposed ordinance.  Most of the shed ordinances run off of location rather than size. They are basically driven by setbacks rather than size.  You have to be clear as to what is defined as lakefront, front & back.  Jack should be able to put a proposed ordinance together and submit to the Planning Commission for comment and review and then present to council.  Then it can be presented to the Atty. for advertisement, etc.   Carter suggested the planning commission and council get together next Thursday or in the next 2 weeks.  

Joe Schwab, Lakeview Drive, asked if anyone was considered for appointment to the Zoning Hearing Board as well as an alternate?  Discussion ensued.

Joe also asked if anything was done on the Perrone/Stozenski issue.  Sally Horny replied that Mr. Stozenski did not make a formal appeal.  He wrote letters, but he wrote about everything, the pool, rocks, dirt and cars, but not specifically about the pool.  He had 30 days in which to appeal the issuance of the permit because he felt it was in violation of an ordinance. Sally feels that it’s a closed case.  Sue stated that there was never anything wrong with the permit as issued.  Nothing wrong with the drawings or anything.  

Mr. Schwab is looking for an answer because it came up at the zoning hearing board.  Sue clarified that the zoning hearing board meets because someone requested a variance.  That is not an issued that should be brought up in front of the zoning hearing board.  Atty. McCormick stated that it is not an issue that is in front of the zoning hearing board so you don’t have to take any input on it.  Discussion ensued.

Mr. Basler asked that if someone builds a house not within the setbacks and if no one appeals its okay? No!  Atty. McCormick explained because you did something beyond what was explained in the permit issued. Atty. McCormick explained his understanding of the pool issue. If Mr. Stozenski or anyone else’s claim is that the pool as constructed violates the permit issued, by not conforming to whatever the assumption the permit was issued, then they can make that objection to the zoning officer and the officer can go out and confirm or not confirm as to whether the permit was complied with.  That is a whole different issue, but Atty. McCormick’s understanding of the circumstance was that that was not the issue.  The understanding was that the permit was issued appropriately and the pool was cited in a place that was in conformity with our ordinance.  If that is the case and he did not appeal within the 30 days, which he did not, than he doesn’t have any redress. Now if the pool was constructed beyond what the permit was issued than he could still request the zoning officer to go out and see if that occurred and if built not in compliance with the permit issued, then the officer can cite or not cite depending on discretion.  It starts the process again.  But you have to make that allegation first; you have to conform to that.  It has to be in writing to the zoning officer.


Mr. Davis, Lakeview Dr & Hollenback.  He walks around the lake and is tired of walking into dog poop.  It is not being picked up by the owners.  Discussion ensued.  Carter will check into getting signs posted.  Suzanne Winters, Lakeview Dr, asked if we can perhaps have bag dispensers placed somewhere?


Sue asked is anyone is interested in serving on the Zoning Hearing Board.  Currently only Joe Schwab and Irma Reimold are on the Board.  If only for the rest of this year.  There aren’t that many meetings but if we have a hearing there is a time frame to comply with.

RECEIPTS: READ




$ 1119.85

H. A. Berkheimer, EIT



$   92.28

Luzerne County Delinquent Taxes



$ 1744.89

Realty Transfer Taxes



$   50.00

Building Permits



$  100.00

Zoning Permits



$  200.00

Garbage Fees Collected


     $11300.00

Sewer Connection Fees Collected, Davis



$11332.00

Sewer Fees Collected – June



$   84.50

Magistrate Fines-violations

BILLS:
READ 



$   30.80

H. A. Berkheimer, Admin & Comm.- June



$   29.25

PP&L July 2 Streetlights



$ 3838.00

JP Mascaro & Sons, August Garbage Coll.



$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, August Salary



$   35.00

Assoc of Mayors of Boros of PA2008 Dues



$  888.02

FNCB – Interest on Loan



$   55.08

Verizon- Telephone 7/7 to 8/6/07



$  29.66

Staples – envelopes, & micro cassettes



$  171.00

Kirby Memorial –9 water tests



$   84.80

Reeves Rent A John-Port-o-Potty, Beach



$ 2432.00

James Jarick, patching roads



$ 1032.79

Jill Rosenstock/camp supplies/96 hrs

$  304.00
Jaimie Rosenstock,38 hrs/$8 camp lifeguard



$  228.00

Emily Winters-38 hrs/$6, camp counselor



$  108.00

Kira Stawochik-18 hrs/$6 counselor



$  108.00

Stephanie Longmore-18 hrs/$6 counselor



$   21.00

Dustin Payton- 3 hrs/$7, camp counselor



$   26.55

Sally Horny-misc copies for zoning


Motion to pay the bills was made by George, 2nd by Favire, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Bill Warner said there was a notice in the paper regarding the gypsy moths and he will call them to get more info for the borough.  There is a new STOP sign in the borough.  We are trying to stop the ATV’s.  We are catching them slowly.  Stopped some children from drinking on the beach.  You cannot drink in public and most of your kids are underage to start with.  If they get arrested they loose their license for 1 year off the bat.  You are not supposed to feed the geese.  Please do not do it.


Fisher said the summer camp ran for 3 weeks.  July 9 thru 27th.  There were 41 kids enrolled, with approx. 29 kids daily, ages from 5 to 17.  Some days were spent indoors at the Community house due to poor weather thanks to the association, and sunny days spent at the beach. Thank you Jerry Dailey for the sunscreen.  Injuries mostly minor, everyone happy with program.  Pizza party and a water balloon fight ended the program.  

Carter wanted to make everyone aware that the portable potty was tipped over the day it was delivered by kids.  

Carter said that the potholes were patched. The community development funds we are getting probably won’t materialize for a while and we need to figure out what needs to be done on the dam first, then if anything is left we will allocate it for the roads.  

There is info on the web; Greg Robinson is doing a great job getting info on the web.  


Favire has taken samples of the water and the counts have been very low.  The highest has been 10.  The sewers have helped a lot looking at the counts.


Sally Horny gave her zoning report.  Paul Day-violation of a shed, taken care of, moved it within setbacks.  Mrs. Tokash –violation of deck built without permit, filled out form, taken care of.  James Davis taking care of new construction.  App picked up by Rocco Cassarella for a new construction.  Paul Rogan picked up app for an addition, will have to go for a variance.  Aqua PA still owes for permit fee.  

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:


Mr. Cadwallader asked about the removal of the logs in the lake.  Carter said to call him or ask a neighbor to help get them out.  Unfortunately we don’t have a road crew or street dept and we don’t have a lot of money to call and get someone to pull them out.

NEW BUSINESS:


None


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Favire, 2nd by Carter, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.








Respectfully submitted,








Teresa Wojciechowski








Secretary

